LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



27th March, 2006 


Briefing commenced:
  9.34 a.m.

"
ended:
10.34 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillor Antrobus


B. Spicer - Chief Executive Designate


D. Brown - Head of Community Safety


S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications


R. Fairhurst - Head of Regeneration and Improvement


A. Tomlinson - Assistant Director


B. Osborne - Head of Housing Services


C. Findley - Head of Planning and Building Control


R. Wynne - Director of Property and Development


S. Lee - Director of Engineering


M. Hodgson - Group Leader (Development Control)


P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 20th March, 2006
	Agreed. 



	2.
	“Section 106” Agreements


	The Group Leader (Development Control) submitted a report on “Section 106” Agreements.

The report was discussed with a view to “Section 106” Agreement priorities being considered annually by the Political Executives.

AGREED:
THAT the Chief Executive Designate and the Head of Planning and Building Control arrange for a report on this matter to be prepared for Cabinet.



	3.
	Casino Application
	The Head of Planning and Building Control submitted a document in respect of the Salford City Reds casino proposal.

AGREED:
THAT the Chief Executive Designate contact the Chairman of Salford City Reds in respect of matters relating to the abovementioned proposal.



	4.
	Port Salford - Road Network


	The Director of Engineering submitted maps in respect of Port Salford road network proposals and reported on this matter.

AGREED:
THAT the information be noted.



	5.
	Empty Dwelling 
	Deferred. 



	6.
	Stock Conditions Survey 
	The Head of Housing Services submitted a report that had been considered by the Lead Member for Housing on 23rd March, 2006, on a Stock Conditions Survey

The Leader of the Council agreed that the decision taken by the Lead Member for Housing, in respect of the abovementioned survey, should not be subject to call-in.



	7.
	Security at the Civic Centre
	The Director of Property and Development reported on a recent incident involving a breach of security at the Civic Centre.

AGREED:
THAT action be taken as now indicated.



	8.
	B.B.C. Update
	The Chief Executive Designate reported on progress in respect of the B.B.C.’s proposed North West relocation. 





	9.
	Chancellor’s Budget Statement
	The Head of Regeneration and Improvement submitted a report on the Chancellor of the Exchequer’s Budget Statement for 2006.

AGREED:
THAT the contents of the Chancellor’s Budget Statement, 2006, be noted; and that follow up work from officers from this report be commissioned, in particular around the future of Public services, the review of Government Offices and meeting the “Regional Economic Challenge: The Importance of Cities to Regional Growth.”



	10.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a) 
the ITU Triathlon World Championship Bid;

(b)
Manchester International Festival;

(c)
Hope High School - Academy Status; and

(d)
Langworthy Primary School



	11.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
a meeting with the Audit Commission in respect of the Audit Plan;

(b)
capacity issues regarding the Chief Executive Directorate; and

(c)
Urban Splash development launch.
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